DIRECTOR SHIVELY, and: Deputy Dir&tor Nels Anderson,
present a check to Clara Carroll, Director of the Fairbanks Native
Welcome Center.

CAP Loans $10,000
| To Welcome Center

A loan of $10,000.00 was
recently made to the Fairbanks
Native Welcome Center: by the
Rural Alaska Community Action
Program.

The loan is to be used for
interim' financing until the Cen-
ter receives their grant from the

Office of Economic Opportunity:
Clara Carroll, Executive Di-
rector of the Fairbanks Native
Welcome Center, accepted the.
check from RurAL CAP execu-
tive director' John Shively and
Nels' A. Anderson, Jr., RurAL
CAP Acting Deputy Director.



